
10. Electing the Club President 
Any Voting Member may nominate another Voting Member for the post of Club President provided 
that this is done with the knowledge and consent of the nominee. 
 
All nominations must be received by the serving Club President by midnight on the first 
Wednesday of November each year. 
 
The serving Club President the immediate Past President and the Men’s and Lady’s Vice 
Captains will select the most suitable nominee. In the case of equal votes for more than one 
candidate the serving Club President has the casting vote. 
 
The name of the successful nominee will be announced at the Club’s Christmas Wine and Dine. 
 
The nominee will be proposed by the President and seconded by a Past President and formally 
elected to the position of Club President by a majority of the Voting Members attending the Club’s  
Annual General Meeting. 
 
Note: -  Men’s Captains who were in office between 2011 and 2018 will be eligible, in 
chronological order, to serve as Club President on alternate years from 2019 onwards. 
Men’s Captains in office from 2018 onwards will have no entitlement to serve as a future Club 
President 
 
11. Electing the Men’s Vice Captain/Captain 
Any male Voting Member, other than the retiring Men’s Captain, is eligible to be nominated to be 
Men’s Vice Captain. 
 
Any male Voting Member may nominate another male voting member for the post of Men’s Vice 
Captain provided that this is done with the knowledge and consent of the nominee. 
All nominations must be received by the Secretary of the Men’s Past Captains by midnight on the 
first Wednesday of November each year.  These will be added to the nominations put forward by 
the Past Captains on the night of their meeting. 
 
The nominations received will be considered by the Senior Past Men’s Captain (Who must remain 
a member, but not necessarily a Voting Member, of Heaton Moor Golf Club) and those Past Men’s 
Captains who remain Voting Members of the Club who will select the most suitable nominee. In 
the case of equal votes for more than one candidate the Senior Men’s Past Captain present has 
the casting vote. 
 
The name of the successful nominee will be announced at the Men’s Turkey Supper. 
The nominee will be proposed and seconded by representatives of the Men’s Past Captains and 
formally elected to the position of Men’s Vice Captain by a majority of the male Voting Members 
attending the next Annual General Meeting. 
 
The Men’s Captain will take office at each Annual General Meeting and will be the person who 
served as Men’s Vice Captain in the preceding year. 
 
12. Electing the Lady’s Vice Captain/Captain 
Any female voting member, other than the retiring Lady Captain, is eligible to be nominated to be 
Lady Vice Captain. 
 



Any lady voting members may be nominated by another lady member for the post of Lady Vice 
Captain provided that this is done with the knowledge and consent of the nominee. 
All nominations must be received by the Secretary of the Past Lady Captains by midnight on the 
first Tuesday of November each year.  These will be added to the nominations put forward by the 
Past Lady Captains on the night of their meeting. 
 
The nominations received will be considered by the Senior Past Lady Captain and those Past 
Lady Captains who are members of Heaton Moor Golf Club who will select the most suitable 
nominee.  Past Lady Captains who are members of more than one golf club and where Heaton 
Moor Golf Club is not designated as their home club may not give consideration to any nomination. 
 
The name of the successful nominee will be announced at the Ladies Turkey Supper. 
 
The nominee will be proposed and seconded by representatives of the Past Lady Captains and 
formally elected to the position of Vice Lady Captain by a majority of the lady voting members 
attending the next Club Annual General Meeting. 
 
The Lady Captain will take office at each Club Annual General Meeting and will be the person 
who served as Lady Vice Captain in the preceding year. 
 


